
REGULAR MEETING OF 
THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 

HELD JULY 28, 2015 
 
A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, 



Consent-Approve item XI-B – Minutes of the 6/9/15 and 6/23/15 Special 
Meetings & Executive Sessions, 6/9/15 Special Meeting, and 6/23/15 Regular Meeting.   

 
Consent-



Education (IHE) or other DPI approved program.  The Course Options Program 
expands the integration of post-secondary and other DPI-approved educational 
opportunities.  A completely different program, the Youth Options Program still exists 
with different restrictions.  Students in grades 11 and 12 are able to participate in both 
programs.  All Course Options courses must be made available to public school 
students at no cost to the student.  The resident district is required to pay a DPI 
determined amount to the educational institution.  For the 2014-15 school year, KUSD 
had a total of 7 students enroll in a total of 10 courses through the Course Options 
Program.  The total cost for the 2014-15 school year was $4,462.68.  At this early stage, 
KUSD already has 9 requests for the fall 2015-16 term. 

 
DPI has an expectation that local school boards adopt policies and/or procedures 

respective to the Course Options statute.  This policy recommendation was first 
presented last summer and was not approved by the school board. It is presented again 
for consideration for multiple reasons.  Aside from the state expectation, a local policy 
allows the resident district and non-resident applicants the ability to reference and follow 
protocol.  To be able to manage this recent initiative in a way that reduces liability, 
decreases task management, and improves communication are all realized if a quality 
local policy exists.  In many enrollment appeal cases, DPI will first ascertain and review 
local governance policies to ensure compliance and understanding of any existing 
federal, state, and local laws. 

 
At its June 23, 2015, meeting the board of education approved Policy & Rule 

6440 as a first reading.  Due only to the state statute and the DPI expectation, 
Administration recommends that the school board approve Policy & Rule 6440 as a 
second reading at the July 28, 2015 regular school board meeting.” 

 
Mr. Kunich moved to approve the consent agenda as contained in the agenda.    

Mrs. Snyder seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved. 
 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis introduced Policy and Rule 6456 – Graduation Requirements 

submitted by Dr. Ormseth, Mr. Keckler, and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow: 
 
“Policy and Rule 6456 – Graduation Requirements defines the requirements for 

students to receive a district or school authorized diploma.  The Department of Public 
Instruction (DPI) and the ACT assessment developers have made recent modifications 
to the available assessments and scoring system.  DPI now dictates the newly created 
ACT Aspire for grades 9 and 10, which cover the core content areas.  An additional 
mandate requires all grade 11 students to attempt the ACT and ACT WorkKeys during 
the designated ACT assessment date each spring.  These new accountability 
assessments will become part of the student performance measures integrated with the 
school and district report cards.  A new three (3) digit ACT Aspire score, with identified 
levels of proficiency, is aligned to the historical two (2) digit score for the ACT. 

In December of 2013, Wisconsin Act 63 was approved to modify the Wisconsin 
high school graduation requirements starting with diploma requests for the 2016-17 
school year.  This law increased the math and science credit requirement from 2.0 to 
3.0.  KUSD already meets this requirement.  The law also reinforced the expectation 





Chaperones must be responsible for keeping order and are responsible for the 



The updated charter has minor revisions.  The revisions reflect the change in 
language of Common Core (standards not standards and benchmarks), the move of 
descriptions of instructional practice from the "Mission" section, replacement of 
"Director" with "Principal" and others to keep current with our changes in the past five 
years.  The charter contract renewal has been reviewed and is recommended by the 
staff and Advisory Council.  

At the July 14, 2015, Curriculum/Program Standing Committee meeting, 
additional recommendations were suggested by the committee members and updated 
in the attached charter. The changes added were in the area of procedure for selection 
of a principal, student acceptance, and the exercise of purchase option.  These 
additional changes were approved by the Dimensions’ Advisory Council.  

The Dimensions of Learning Academy Advisory Council and staff request that 
the school board approve the proposed two (2) year contract for the Dimensions of 
Learning Academy.” 

Dr. Williams was present and answered questions from Board members. 

Ms. Stevens moved to approve the proposed two year contract for the 
Dimensions of Learning Academy.  Mr. Kunich seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
Mr. Flood dissenting. 

Mr. Tarik Hamdan, Chief Financial Officer, presented the 2015-2016 Preliminary 
Budget Assumption Update submitted by Mr. Hamdan and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts 
follow: 

“Per Board Policy 3110, Annual Operating Budget, the Kenosha Unified School 





These balances came to be as a result of a fiscal year 2005-06 management 
decision to create a sub account in Fund 80 (Fund 82) on the district’s general ledger in 
order to track the rental revenue generated by renting our athletic fields out to 
community organizations. The net income generated by these rentals was designated to 
help maintain the fields which were experiencing additional wear and tear. 

The transferred balances will maintain their designation and will be used at the 
discretion of the Coordinator of Athletics, Physical Education, Health, and Recreation for 
the purposes originally intended.  

For the fiscal year 2015-16 and beyond, upon board approval; all facility rental 
fees, including the rental fees collected from community organizations will be recorded 
in the district’s General Fund 10. All Fund 82 accounts will be deactivated for fiscal year 
2015-16.  

Administration requests that the Board of Education adopt the attached 
resolution (Attachment A) authorizing the transfer of $10,346.56 from the Community 
Services Fund 80 to the Donations Fund 21 so that these funds may be used for their 
intended purposes.”   

Ms. Stevens moved to approve the resolution authorizing the transfer of 
$10,346.56 from the Community Services Fund 80 to the Donations Fund 21 so that the 
funds may be used for their intended purposes



covered the following topics: secondary math audit, support from research, and the 
Texas Instruments proposal.  She then answered questions from Board members. 

Ms. Stevens moved to approve the contract/agreement with Compass Learning 
in the amount of $74,962 and Texas Instruments in the amount of $52,910 as 
presented.  Mr. Wade seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved. 

Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis introduced the ALICE Response to Violent Intruder Events 
submitted by Mr. Patrick Finnemore, Director of Facilities, and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, 
excepts follow: 

“On April 14, 2015, KUSD Administration brought forward an initial proposal to 
the Planning, Facilities, and Equipment Committee recommending a plan for the district 
to evaluate the ALICE protocol.  That plan was centered around hosting a training 
session for 60 people who would then be asked to evaluate the program and provide 
input for a formal recommendation to the School Board.  The training session was held 
on July 21 and 22 at Bradford High School at a cost of $14,000.  The session included 
classroom training with numerous videos of real and simulated events – some were 



 Hold a second two-day training administered by ALICE for the remainder of the 
administrative team, deans and SROs that were not part of the first group.  The 



District practice has been to increase the building use fees based on the change 
in the consumer price index (CPI) which has increased by 1.61% over the past 12 
months.  Attachment A is a draft version of the KUSD Permit Fees and Regulations 



Ms. Stevens presented the Donations to the District as contained in the agenda. 
 
Ms. Stevens moved to approve the Donations to the District as contained in the 

agenda.  Mr. Flood seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved. 
 
Ms. Stevens moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Kunich seconded the motion.  

Unanimously approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:11 P.M. 
 
      Stacy Schroeder Busby 
      School Board Secretary 
    


